
New Carlisle Town Council 
Acting as the Public Safety Board
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana
Public Hearing,  September 2, 2021,  1:30  PM

President Rush called the meeting to order with Vice President Kauffman, Council Member Doll, 
Council Member Colanese and the Clerk-Treasurer present.  Council Member Budreau was absent.

Also in attendance:  Andrea Halpin, Tom Baker

President Rush opened the meeting and turned it over to Town attorney, Andrea Halpin.

Andrea read the following statement:

The New Carlisle Safety Board is convening today on Thursday, September 2, 2021 at 1:30 P.M. in Town 
Hall, 124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, IN 46552.  Originally the Safety Board was meeting, pursuant 
to Indiana Code 36-8-3-4(c), for a hearing on the dismissal and termination of employment of Officer 
James Niedbalski and to review evidence underlying the charges against him made by the Town Marshal 
under IC 36-8-3-4(b)(2).

Officer Niedbalski tendered his written retirement notice, effective immediately, on August 31, 2021.  In 
light of the termination of his employment with the Town of New Carlisle, the formal charges of discipline 
against Officer Niedbalski are now moot and will not be considered by the Safety Board.  The Safety Board
will instead vote on the acceptance of Officer Niedbalski’s retirement notice.  

A motion to accept Jim Niedbalski’s retirement notice was made by Vice President Kauffman and 
seconded by Council Member Doll.  Motion carried 4-0.

The public hearing adjourned at 1:40 PM.

___________________________________________
Samantha Rush, Council President

Attest:

_____________________________________________
Susan Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer


